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Nottinghamshire

Seeing beyond sight loss




DRAFT Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

Held on Friday 8 November 2024 at 12pm 

Venue My Sight Notts, 
26-28 Heathcoat Street, Nottingham NG1 3AA  
Present:

Mr Len Jackson OBE in the Chair

Mrs Jacky Fisher (Chair of Trustees)

Mr Michael Conroy (CEO)
Mrs Gemma Stapleton (Trustee)

Mrs Kathryn Skill (Trustee)

Mr Brian Fitzpatrick (Trustee)

Mr David Cartwright (Trustee Candidate)
Mr David Allum (UHY Hacker Young Accountants)
And other ladies and gentlemen
Welcome

Mr Jackson opened the meeting, welcomed everybody present and introduced the top table.  Mr Jackson stated he remains privileged to be president of My Sight Notts.
Apologies for absence
Mr Malcolm Evans (Trustee), Miss Faye Dale (Trustee), Miss Shamaila Kauser (Trustee), Mr Stephen Payne (Trustee Candidate) and staff members Miss Sarah Briggs, Mrs Michele Banton, Miss Abbie McPhilbin and Mr Alan Hart
Minutes

Mrs Fisher summarised the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 3 November 2023 which were proposed by Mr Len Jackson as a true record of the meeting, confirmed by a show of hands.
Committee Report and Accounts for the year ended 31 March 2024
Mrs Fisher advised that the annual report and summary of financial statements had been circulated to attendees prior to the meeting, extra copies were available in all formats on request.  
On behalf of the committee, Mrs Fisher thanked all the staff and volunteers at who have kept and expanded the work of My Sight Notts over the last year.  She also thanked all the members of the committee who have contributed their experience and talents to the running of the board and helped to run an effective charity supporting visually impaired service users.
Mrs Fisher introduced Mr David Allum from UHY Hacker Young accountants.
Mr Allum presented the accounts for year ending 31st March 2024.  He confirmed he had undertaken an independent examination of the accounts and there were no concerns.  The full accounts will be approved and signed today.
Mr Allum said it was great to attend the AGM again, this year reporting positively, Michael and the team have really turned things around from the previous year.  
He gave a summary of the accounts:

Total income for the year was £639,487 compared to £380,577 the year before, an increase of £258,910 made up from donations and grants.  
Total expenditure was £598,737 compared to £651,633 the year before, a decrease of £52,796.

This gives a net surplus of £40,750.   
Total funds are £302,592 of which £170,360 is restricted funds and £132,232 is unrestricted free reserves. 
Mr Allum reported that the charity has been successful in securing multiyear funding which has put the charity in a good position with security for the next few years.  
There were no questions from the floor, Mr Len Jackson proposed adoption of the accounts, seconded by Mr Brian Fitzpatrick and approved by a show of hands.
Chief Executive’s Report
Mr Conroy started by thanking Mr Jackson, Mrs Fisher and Mr Allum for their reports and thanked everybody for attending.
Mr Conroy reported that 2023/24 has been a momentous year for the charity, we have had some fairly downbeat AGM’s in recent years so this should be a day of celebration.
Last year we secured £496,852 funding over 5 years from the National Lottery and £153,400 funding over 3 years from Henry Smith.   These are just the two biggest grants, many more funders contributed to last year’s surplus giving us stability for the future, at least in the medium term.
While it was a hugely successful year, it was not an easy year to get through, the previous couple of years had been extremely difficult, with a worry that carried over into the first 6 months of last year, so much of our efforts were put into raising and saving money to regain stability.  We are extremely grateful to the funders who supported us last year and those who have committed to supporting us going forward.

Mr Conroy also thanked the people who raised money by running marathons, holding quizzes, dances and other events as well as those people who donate regularly by standing order.  He also thanked the people who leave money in their Wills, these provided a fifth of our income last year and often contribute a greater percentage.  Without this support we would not exist.

Mr Conroy expressed special thanks to Mrs Lydia Fenton, the Fundraising Manager and the management team, Mrs Michelle Spouge and Mrs Emma Lucas, who have worked flat out to make sure everything was in place to secure the funds we needed in a stressful year.  He also thanked the charity shop managers and their dedicated volunteers who continue to turn a small profit as they compete with increasing online competition.
While we concentrated our efforts on securing income to stabilise our much-needed services, our staff were working tirelessly to develop and enhance our work supporting people with sight loss.  We have refined our referral process providing a single point of access, clients are triaged and allocated a case worker providing a smoother and more user-friendly service.

During the year we delivered sight loss awareness training to a wide range of healthcare professionals resulting in people being referred to us from new sources.  This has resulted in a significant increase in the demand for our services.  The numbers of new referrals from the previous two years were fairly consistent at around 120 people a year, last year we saw 240 new people, double the numbers of previous years.  Demand continues to grow and it is likely we will double that figure again by the end of this year.

As an organisation we are acutely aware of the emotional impact of sight loss and the need to provide emotional support, consequently many of our services address this.  Shared Vision is an intensive course providing space to talk and share experiences with others going through the same things.  These sessions support people through the stages of grieving, depression and the anxiety associated with sight loss whilst looking at practical solutions to adapt to new ways of life.  We also offer opportunities for peer support by bringing people together with social groups, coffee mornings, walking groups and more.  We are also able to offer one to one counselling through our fantastic level 4 counselling students and continue to deliver initial emotional support for people who have been recently diagnosed through our ECLO based in the QMC eye department.
Last year we launched an employment project funded by the Thomas Pocklington Trust, when the pilot came to an end, we were pleased to be able to continue offering employment support with a Sight Loss Advisor funded by the National Lottery.

Our Sight Loss Advisors offer practical face to face support for people adapting to sight loss.  They can provide expert advice and training on low vision equipment, assistive technology, employment support and general advice on living with sight loss.  We also deliver physical activity sessions such as boccia and chair-based exercises.

All of this is underpinned by our new CRM database enabling us to record the impact of what we do, this is essential information for funders.  Special thanks to Miss Sarah Briggs for taking on the database lead, training staff, managing and maintaining the database.

There are still people who are not being supported, now that we have stabilised our current services, our priority is to expand them to meet the increasing need.  We aim to develop new services for people who are especially lonely and isolated and to explore services for children with sight loss who are excluded socially.  We want everyone diagnosed with a sight loss condition offered support, or at least made aware of the support that is available, at the time of diagnosis.
We will continue to raise awareness, push for change and lobby in our attempt to influence local authorities, NHS services, public and private organisations to bring about our vision of Independence, Inclusion and Empowerment for People with Sight Loss in Nottinghamshire.
Mr Conroy expressed his thanks to the My Sight Notts staff team, the volunteers and supporters.  There is a huge commitment to ensuring the organisation succeeds and he is very proud of what everyone has achieved this last year.

Mr Conroy gave special thanks to Mr Chris White, who has completed 20 years’ service, for his dedication to supporting people with sight loss since 2011, starting at Ortzen Street, travelling round the county in our big blue bus and more recently in the eye department at QMC.  Mr White was presented with a small token of appreciation.

Mr Conroy also thanked the trustees for the support given over the past year in helping us to get to the point we are at now.  Whilst we have made it through a difficult period and our services are stable, we do need to raise more funds so we can expand to meet the increasing demand and launch new services for people who are not having their needs met.  
Mr Conroy thanked everyone for attending and concluded with an appeal for support through regular donations or leaving gifts in Wills.
Election of Trustee Candidates
Mr Jackson introduced trustee candidate Mr David Cartwright who gave a short background speech.  Mr Cartwright qualified as an optometrist and worked at Moorfields Eye Hospital before moving on to Boots Opticians.  He is especially interested in low vision and has worked with NHS on eye health pathways and sat on the Ophthalmology Delivery Group and has close links with the Integrated Care Board.
Ms Helen Wallace proposed election to the board, seconded by Ms Elsie Lewis and approved by a show of hands.

Trustee candidate Mr Stephen Payne was unable to attend the meeting, Mrs Fisher read a short statement.  Mr Payne has worked in the sight loss sector for 18 years and is currently the Director of Care and Services at Vista Leicester, a charity similar to My Sight Notts.  Mr Payne is enthusiastic to be involved and is looking forward to sharing best practice and working together.  Mr Payne has experience in regulated care and is the safeguarding lead for Vista, he has recently helped My Sight Notts develop their safeguarding policy.

Mr George Harrison proposed election to the board, seconded by Ms Teresa Clarke and approved by a show of hands.

Re-appointment of sitting trustee Shamaila Kauser
Mr Jackson advised that trustee Miss Shamaila Kauser had reached the end of her first term of office and would like to stand for a second term.  Unfortunately, Miss Kauser was unable to attend the meeting.

Mrs Gemma Stapleton proposed Miss Kauser’s re-election, seconded by Ms Helen Wallace and approved by a show of hands. 
Thanks to the Committee

Mr Jackson added his thanks to Mr Conroy and the team for the huge amount of work put in to turn the charity around over the last year.  

Mr Jackson proposed of a vote of thanks to the Committee for their services and commitment during the last year, seconded by Ms Teresa Clarke and approved by a show of hands.
Any other business
None

Presidents concluding remarks

Mr Jackson thanked everybody for attending and the meeting was formally closed.  A Question & Answer session followed.
Question & Answer Session
There were no questions.

Comments from the floor:

Ms Maggie Anguish (Mansfield Lunch Group): 
We need more information to share to get new members to join the social groups, people prefer leaflets to websites.

Ms Katrina Finch (Mansfield Social Group):

Agrees with Ms Anguish, we need more information to give out.

Mr Conroy replied that we have leaflets that we give to hospitals but will make sure they are also available for social groups, some can be taken away today.  We will also look at producing a more direct leaflet for social groups.

The meeting was followed by a consultation with service users. The response to this consultation will be circulated in My Sight Notts’ next mailout. 

